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COLLEGE 
WELCOME NEW EVENING & CORPORATE PROGRAM ADMISSION COUNSELORS 

Lindenwood offers a warm welcome to Jerry Bladdick and Loretta Wishne, the two 
new Ad~issions Counselors in the Evening & Corporate programs division. Jerry 
has come to Lindenwood from Mansfield Business College and is a graduate of 
Southwest Missouri · State. Jerry can be reached by calling Ext. 340 Loretta 
comes to the Admissions Department as a counselor directly from the position 
of receptionist/records clerk in the same department! Her background includes 
flight attendant and trainer of flight attendants for Ozark Airlines. 

ATTENTION STUDENTS, PARENTS AND ALUMNI 

The next Society of Families meeting will be Thursday, February 4, 1988, at 
7:30 p.m. in the McCluer Lounge. Guest speaker will be Larry Sackman, 
Director of Financial Aid and Scholarships , who will have information on 
filing applications for 1988-89 and other information pertaining to changes in 
legislation. Come join us and bring your questions . 

YEARBOOK PICTURES 

If anyone has any pictures that they would like to see in the yearbook, we 
must have them now! Send all photos to Box 562 and be sure to include your 
name and box number on the back so that they may be returned. 

Reminder to all Clubs and Hall Presidents - group pictures will be taken 
tomorrow, Wednesday January 27 in the cafeteria between ll:30 a.m. and 1:30 
p.m. and again from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Th i s is the only time day pictures 
will be taken to be included in the yearbook! Get your group together and 
smile!! Any questions, contact Susan Sagarra at Box 562 

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE ALUMNI CLUB FASHION SHOW 

The fifth annual St. Louis Lindenwood College Alunni Club Fashion Show and 
Luncheon will be held Saturday, February 20 at Chateau de France in Frontenac. 
The fundraiser event will feature spring fash i ons by Belenda's of Clayton and 
will be coordinated by Lindenwood College fashion marketing students. 
A social hour at 11:30 will be followed by lunch and the fashion presentation. 
Models for the fashion show include Lindenwood students, alumni, faculty and 
emerit. -
Tickets for the event are $15 and $11.50 for students and may be obtained by 
calling the alumni office Ext. 3i7 
Proceeds from the Fashion Show/Luncheon go toward scholarships for Lindenwood 
fashion marketing students. 

CORRECTIONS FOR HANDBOOK 

This is to correct omissions in a recent Communique regarding the changes in 
the Employee Handbook. Please correct as follows: 
The third paragraph, last sentence, should read: "These contributions apply 
only for the College sponsored heal th insurance program. The employee is 
responsible for the remainder of the premium. For further information on the 
College-sponsored health insurance program, please contact the Personnel 
Office." 
The fifth paragraph, fourth sentence, should read: "Faculty and staff may 
elect to continue to serve after the normal retirement age. Contributions to 
the retirement plan by the College will continue as long as the employee 
continues to contribute to the retirement plan." 

CAMPUS FIRE ALARM SYSTEM - A REMINDER 

Recently the fire alarm was set off in Young Hall of Science due to smoke on 
the second floor. Fortunately, it was a minor electrical problem. However, I 
was notified that no one left the building and that seven (7) to (8) minutes 
elapsed before the fire department was called. 

" Communique" is published each Tuesday during the fall , winter and spring terms and biweekly during the summer 
session. Produced as a joint effort of the Public Relations Dept, and the Printing Center, it is disseminated to all faculty , 
staff and students. Deadline for submission of editorial copy is 5 p .m , Friday for Inclusion in Tuesday's newsletter; 
copy must be written and contain a contact person for further information. " Communique" reserves the right to edit 
copy due to space limitations, 
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Our fi r e ala rm sys t em is not tied directly to the Fire Depar tment. If you 
suspect a fire in any of the campus bu ildi ngs, i mmed i a tely l eave t he building, 
ge t to the nearest phone, ca l l the Secur ity Office or call 911 di rect t o r each 
emergency serv i ces. - Jer ry Ruf kahr , Vice Pr esident for Admin istration . 

RESEARCH PROPOSALS 

Inf orma tion has been received concerni ng a res earch pr ojec t on the economic 
history of Presbyterian congregations in t he twentie t h century . Loui sv ille 
Pr esbyterian Theological Seminary, whi ch i s coord inating this pr oject , i s 
look i ng for · fa culty member s f rom the fields of histor y , relig i on, economics, 
or sociology to par t i c i pa t e in t his project. The deadline f or proposal s is 
Februa ry 1 , 1988 . Fu r ther information i s ava ilable i n the Dean of Facu lty's 
Office, Roemer 102. 

CONVERSATIONS WITH SEMPLE - JELKYL THEATRE 

The St. Lou i s Black Repertory Company wil l present Conversat ions with Semple 
on Wedne sday, February 3 , 1988 at 7: 30 p . m. i n the Jelkyl Theatre. This show 
is based on the story of Langston Hughes ' most f amous charac t er , Jesse B. 
Semple, a man full of warmth and laughter who can see t he problems of those 
around him. This program is pa r t of Lindenwood ' s observance of Black Histor y 
Month and is spons6red by Lindenwood Studen t Government and the Lectures and 
Concerts Committee. There is no admission cha r ge. 

ST. LOUIS JOURNALISM FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP 

St. Louis Journalism Foundation Scholarship applications are available thr ough 
the Journalism Foundation of Metropoli t an St. Louis, Attn: Patrick Gauen , 
C/0 St. Louis Post-Dispatch , 900 No r t h Tucker , St. Louis, MO 63101. The 
program is open to students who live in t he St . Louis metro a rea , i ncluding 
St . Loui s city; St. Louis county, St. Charles county, Jefferson and Franklin 
county and the Illinois counties of Madison, Monroe and St. Clair. St~dents 
must be enrolled for the 1988 fall term in journalism, mass communications, or 
writing courses and be completing thei r sophomore, junior , or senior years or 
attendi ng graduate school. Deadline f or s ubmit ting applications and 
supporting materials is March 15 , 1988. 

PEACE CORPS ON-CAMPUS 

A representative from the Peace Corps will be on campus Wednesday, February 10 
to talk to interested students. An i nformation table wi l l be set up from 9:30 
a.m . to 12:30 p.m., lower level Roemer. At 1: 00 a shor t f ilm wi l l be shown in 
the Night Owl Nook. Individual interviews will take place 2:00-4:00 p.m . in 
the CAP Center. To sign up, contact Debbie Coats, Ext 307 . 

PEER TUTORS READY TO HELP WITH STUDENTS 

For students not confident about do ing t heir r esearch papers, the peer tutors 
offer tutors offer a workshop ca l led "Revi ew of Es say Writ ing , " t hi s , 
Thursday, January 28. Tutors will rev i ew how to find an use information, how 
to determine your own topic, and how to documeni properly. The workshop will 
be from 12: 00 to 1: 00 p. m. in the Legacy Room and from 7: 00 to 8: 00 p. m. in 
the Tea Hole, Conference Room. One-hour attendance at this workshop has 
improved many a student's essay grade! 
Peer tutors continue to be available at the Writing Center, in the Reading 
Room of Butler Library on Mondays from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. on Thursdays from 
6:30 to 10:00 p.m . This service is ava ilable every week (excluding the 
Thursday of Spring Break) up until the last week of the semester . 
The Peer tutors also staff the Study Center, in the Basement of Ni ccolls Hall , 
to all students as a quite and private study space. The tutors will be glad 
to help students with their studies. Schedules showing times and the areas 
that tutors can cover will be posted on bulletin boards and at the Study 
Center. 

FREE BOWLING PARTY 

Free bowling party Thursday, January 28 th s t art i ng at 9:30 p.m. at the Grand 
Plaza Bowl, Droste Road. For more informat i on cal l Marilyn at Ext 222 or box 
737. 

Tune to 89. l FM for the best listening­

Lindenwood College's KCLC Radio! 


